
Dear Friends and Neighbors:

This has been a year of change and growth for the 
Brooksville Education Foundation. You will find arti-
cles inside about two new, and we think, exciting initia-
tives for young people in our town.  These may seem 
like random acts, but they are not so random as you 
might think. We are trying to plug holes in the educa-
tional landscape of Brooksville children;  a “crabgrass” 
approach, as one of our trustees put it.  

One new program addresses the great benefit to young 
children of very early exposure to books and reading. 
Another addresses the often-difficult transition of stu-
dents moving from middle to high school, by increasing 
the chances of success through peer support. While of 
negligible cost, these programs promise real improve-
ments in the lives of young people.

However, our main focus continues to be on providing 
college scholarships for Brooksville students to help 
offset what one mother described as the “staggering 
cost” of earning a college degree these days. That takes 
money, lots of it. Our hope is to keep growing the aid 
we can give to Brooksville students paying for college, 
as we know those costs will keep increasing.  Our abil-
ity to give more to each student may increase naturally 
in the coming years through the demographic decline 
in school age children that is a trend not just in Brooks-
ville but all over Maine. With fewer mouths to feed we 
can put more food in each mouth. However, that is only 
half the story.

In his recent book, Kids First: Five Big Ideas for Trans-
forming Children’s Lives and America’s Future, David 
Kirp proposes the establishment an $80,000 fund for 
each child in the US as a means of counter balancing 
the effects on children of the economic circumstances 
of their births.  This may sound like a pie-in-the-sky 
idea and it is.  However, consider how close we have 
come in Brooksville to achieving that visionary goal.  

As you will see in our most recent financial report, the 
funds under the umbrella of the Brooksville Education 

Foundation now total almost $1 million.  Due to demo-
graphic trends noted above, we anticipate that the num-
ber of Brooksville students attending college at any one 
time will average between 20-24 in the coming decade.  
That means through our endowment each of those stu-
dents, in effect, has $40-$50,000 of capital working for 
them, generating income to help defray the cost of their 
education.  

That should be enough, but sadly it isn’t.  Increases in 
the cost of attending college have far outstripped the 
earnings of average Americans, especially in recent 
years, leaving the average student in deep debt at grad-
uation. That is why we are adopting Kirp’s goal of an 
$80,000 endowment for each child. 

It has taken us 15 years to get half way there. It may 
take us another 15 years to fully reach that goal.  How-
ever, the generosity of the Brooksville community 
gives us hope that we will succeed. If you would like 
to discuss options for helping us reach that goal, please 
contact us. Some of those options are less painful than 
you might think. Exercising one might make you feel 
that you have done something worthwhile, which you 
will have.

Meanwhile, your contributions to our annual appeal 
underwrite our scholarships at their current level.  
We hope that you will continue your critical support of 
our efforts to help all the people in Brooksville who as-
pire to a better life through education.  On their behalf  
we thank you.

Sincerely, 

Michael McMillen, Chairman On behalf  of  the Trustees 

Richard Ackerman, Robert Brown, Jr., Sarah Cox,  
Richard Howard, Martha Jordan, Rayanne Kleiner,  
Darene Powell , Verena Stoll, Marc Tucker
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Summer 2014 
Dear Members of the Brooksville Education 
Foundation:
I graduated from Wesleyan University this May, with 
a double major in American Government and Ameri-
can History. I entered Wesleyan with little idea of 
what I wanted to do, but a strong inclination toward 
history and government. It was at Wesleyan that I 
was able to discover my passion and interest in poli-
cy, legislation, and law. I was also able to meet some 
amazing fellow students and professors who really 
helped to shape me into a more focused student with 
a broader perspective. Taking classes in US History 
and Government led me to my thesis topic, the ac-
celeration of partisanship and polarization in the US 
Congress during the time of Newt Gingrich and the 
Republican Revolution, and the part that Gingrich 
played during that time. 

This summer I am working on two really interesting 
projects.  The first is an internship writing articles 
for a history blog called The U.S. History Scene, an 
online blog started by a group of Harvard grads who 
wanted to bring history to the masses. My focus in 
these articles is the rise of partisanship within the 
parties, and the rise of the conservative movement 
within the Republican Party. 

Second, and the project I am enjoying the most, is 
working as an assistant to Nick Littlefield, who sum-
mers in Brooksville.  Mr. Littlefield is a former Chief 
of Staff of the Senate Labor Committee under Sena-
tor Edward Kennedy. Nick is writing a memoir, and 
has hired me to help him edit and revise his manu-
script.  Mr. Littlefield’s book focuses on Kennedy’s 
efforts in the Senate while the Democrats were in the 
minority.   My Senior Thesis at Wesleyan focuses on 
the Republican Revolution primarily in the House, 
and dovetails well with the period of time the mem-
oir covers. Working with Nick is an amazing honor. 
He is one of the most accomplished and intelligent  
people I have ever known. 

This fall I will be interning for Senator Angus King 
in his Scarborough office; work which will further 
my interest in policy and legislation.  I believe that 
my work for the Senator will provide me invaluable 
experience for my future. My Wesleyan education 
has helped open doors to these opportunities.

Wesleyan University has helped me to believe in my-
self and understand that I can make a difference in 
the world.  I hope to attend law school in the future 
and to one day be able to work on impactful legisla-
tion within government that has a positive effect on 
people’s lives. 

The Brooksville Education Foundation scholarship 
helped me to attend Wesleyan. Thank you for your 
help in pursuing my dreams.  I hope that you contin-
ue helping the kids of Brooksville further their edu-
cation so they may pursue their passions and make a 
difference in their own lives and communities.

Best regards, 

John Ludlow

Editor’s note:  John, regrettably, had to start his job with Angus King 
before the completion of  Nick Littlefield’s manuscript. Fortunately, Jenny 
Powell, another of  our recent graduates, was able to step into John’s 
place on Nick Littlefield’s book project. We are glad to report that the 
manuscript was finished with Jenny’s help and is now in the hands of  
Nick’s editor.

Alumni Profile: john ludlow  
Each year we provide space in our fall newsletter for one of our alumni to tell us about the role their 
education has played in their experiences since graduation. This year we catch up with John Ludlow.



Graduates:  Congratulations and best wishes to those of our students who finished degrees  
this spring! They include: Cole Andrews, Nikos Christ, Adam Groves, John Ludlow, Eric McVay,  
Kevin Neal, Rebecca Poole-Heyne, Jenny Powell and Hannah Van der Eb.

Scholarships Grants: 2014-2015 Academic Year
We wish our students the best of luck in school this year. We are proud of all of them for their  
determination and hard work. We hope they have many experiences that prove useful to  
their lives and lifting to their spirits.

Each scholarship is in the amount of  $2,000.  Unless noted, scholarships have been awarded from the Maryann Snow Bates 
Scholarship Fund. (1) Originally awarded in 2004 and suspended when Nikki Betts postponed college, this scholarship has 
been reinstated. (2) Philip Shaheen, Lillian Cousins, Joanna Miles and Schuyler Van der Eb will receive scholarships from  
the Phyllis Ames Cox Scholarship Fund. (3) Tessa Clifford and Savannah Leaf  will receive their scholarships  
from the Faye Austin Cosentino Scholarship Fund. (4) Tiffany Mitchell will receive her scholarship from the  
Isabel Grindle Condon Scholarship Fund and a supplemental $1,000 scholarship from the First Generation Fund.  
(5) The scholarship of  Sam Stahnke is made possible through the support of  the congregation of  Our Lady of  the 
Evergreens Chapel on Dog Island Point.

SCHOLARSHIP RENEWALS

Sara Clifford 
Eastern Maine 
Community  
College
Associates Degree 
Early Childhood 
Education

Tessa Clifford (3)

Dental Careers 
Institute
Certificate  
Dental Hygiene 

Nikki  
betts Jaffray (1)

University of 
Maine, Fort Kent
BS Nursing

Savannah Leaf (3)

University of  
Southern Maine
BS Pre-Med.

Estelle Poole
Southern Maine 
Community  
College
Associates  
Degree Liberal 
Studies in Art

Philip Shaheen (2)

University of  
Maine, Orono:
BS Engineering

NEW SCHOLARSHIPS

NAME UNIVERSITY/COLLEGE MAJOR

Kalle Bailey Rochester Institute of Technology BFA Film 

Nicole Bakeman Bucknell University BS Managing for Sustainability

Jasmine Bernal University of Southern Maine BS Communications 

Tynan Byrne Lesley University College of Art & Design BFA Photography

Lillian Cousins (2) University of Tampa BA International Business & Finance

William Ludlow Northeastern University BS Electrical Engineering

Joanna Miles (2) University of Maine, Orono BS International Affairs

Tiffany Mitchell (4) University of Maine, Orono BA Education 

Kevin Neal University of Maine, Orono BS Parks & Recreation Management.

Lyndon Snow University of Maine, Augusta BA Education

Sam Stahnke (5) Ithaca College BFA Film

Schuyler Van der Eb (2) University of New England BS Applied Exercise Science.



project read up! 

A couple of years ago we established the Brooksville 
Children’s Fund. We were inspired by the extensive 
and compelling research on the importance of early 
childhood education. We received several small con-
tributions to this account, but they were insufficient 
to undertake anything substantive.
All that changed this summer, when an anonymous 
donor contributed $10,000 to the Children’s Fund. 
Along with this generous gift came the suggestion 
that we focus initially on gifts of books to young 
children.
As it turns out, this generous impulse is also very 
good public policy, as documented in a remarkable 
study published in 2010 by a researcher at the Uni-
versity of Nevada.   Working with colleagues in 26 
countries, she spent 20 years analyzing the impact of 
books in the home on the ultimate educational attain-
ment of 77,000 children. Her conclusions include the 
following:
• �As few as 25 books in the home appear sufficient to 

create a “culture of scholarship” in which reading 
and education are valued.

• �The effect of this respect for learning was to add, 
on average, 3.5 years to the ultimate level of educa-
tion attained by the subjects studied, compared to 
national norms. In Maine this would translate into 
the difference between finishing high school (fairly 
high in Maine) and finishing college (relatively low 
in Maine).

• �Books in the home and a resulting   “culture of 
scholarship” are twice as strong predictors of edu-
cational attainment as family income or the educa-
tion level of parents through and including PhDs.

Prompted in part by these findings, this fall we 
will sponsor Dolly Parton’s Imagination Library in 
Brooksville. This program will provide every en-
rolled child aged 0-5 a free, age appropriate, high 
quality book in the mail each month. Children en-
rolled for the full five years will receive a total of 60 
books for their personal library.  If you are a parent 
or know a parent with a child in this age range, please 

pick up an enrollment form at our website: brooks-
villeeducationfoundation.org or at the Brooksville 
Elementary School or at the Brooksville Free Public 
Library. 
Our over-arching goal in starting this program is to 
provide comprehensive community support for early 
childhood education in general and for early child-
hood literacy in particular. In order to create a vis-
ible, town-wide network supporting early childhood 
literacy, the Elementary School and the Library have 
agreed to join us in this effort.  We are calling our 
partnership Project Read Up! We envision that the 
book-gifting program of the Imagination Library 
will provide a platform for follow-on activities that 
will both raise awareness of the importance of child-
hood literacy and provide early literacy opportuni-
ties for families with young children.  
We want to commend board members Dee Powell 
and Sarah Cox for their work in launching Project 
Read Up! and bringing Dolly Parton’s Imagination 
Library to Brooksville.
If you would like to support our efforts to promote 
early childhood literacy, please consider a donation 
to the Brooksville Education Foundation’s Chil-
dren’s Fund.

Every participating child in Brooksville will  
have a free,  age appropriate, high quality book 
mailed to their home each month from birth  
to age five (that’s up to 60 free books!)   

FREE

books

for kids!

Project read uP! brings dolly Parton’s imagination library to brooksville

Project Read Up!, a partnership of the Brooksville Education Foundation, 

the Brooksville Free Public Libary, and the Brooksville Elementary School 

is dedicated to helping young readers and their parents lay a foundation 

for success in school and life through the pleasures of reading.  

For more information visit brooksvilleeducationfoundation.org.



senior partners program

This fall we have started a pilot mentoring program 
for Brooksville freshmen entering George Stevens 
Academy. We are calling this the “Senior Partners ” 
program.  We selected GSA as a site for this pilot 
because it is the high school attended by the majority 
of our students and also because Deer Isle/Stonington, 
another high school popular with Brooksville students, 
already has extensive mentoring programs in place.

Through the “Senior Partners” program, each 
Brooksville freshman has been paired with a suc-
cessful Brooksville member of the GSA senior class.  
These seniors serve as role models and guides, help-
ing freshman navigate unfamiliar and sometimes 
confusing terrain. As of now, this program is being 
run entirely by the Brooksville Education Founda-
tion, though GSA has expressed interest and is moni-
toring our progress.

There is extensive research nationally about the dif-
ficult transition from grade school to high school. 
Brooksville students are not immune. They move 
from a tiny elementary school (58 students), where 
they are often in a class of 5-6, to a much larger 
school (330 at GSA) with all of the attendant social 
pressures and distractions. In addition, they often re-
port feeling totally unprepared by their elementary 
experience for the increased quantity and quality of 
work expected of them at GSA.  How well they re-
spond to being thrown off the deep end of the educa-
tional pool seems indicative of the rest of their high 
school experience. 

Creating a more supportive environment for high 
school students has become a nationally recognized 
imperative, variously interpreted at the local level.  
GSA is moving in the direction of providing en-
hanced support, especially for freshmen.  The new 
“Freshman Seminar” focuses on improving study 
skills and work habits.  The math lab provides ex-
tra help with math. Recently GSA was awarded a 
two-year grant to work on improving its student ad-
visory efforts through increased faculty training and 
involvement. 

Our “Senior Partners” program supplements these 
school-based supports from a unique perspective, 
that of students who have made GSA work for them 
and are willing to share their insights with younger 
peers. This thought is echoed by Abby, one of our 
Senior Partners, who said, “ I wish this program had 
been in place when I was a freshman.”

Peer-to-peer mentoring in a high school setting has 
proven effective in other locations and has been tied 
to an enhanced sense of community connectedness 
and to improved academic performance. We will 
be learning what we can from successful models in 
other schools as we continue work on Brooksville’s 
program. 

Just prior to the start of school, we hosted a kickoff 
pizza dinner for our freshmen, their Senior Partners, 
and their parents.  It was well attended and warmly 
received. An unexpected, but very positive outcome 
of this gathering was the way in which the parents 
of seniors reached out to freshman parents to of-
fer them support and guidance, should they feel the 
need.  Supportive networks of families could prove 
invaluable to all involved.

Our board member Martha Jordan, who has years 
of experience as a high school counselor and social 
worker, has been very instrumental in getting this 
program off the ground. Thank you, Martha. We 
have also benefited from the advice of Kim Hutchin-
son, another counselor and social worker, who runs a 
similar, very successful mentoring program on Deer 
Isle for college freshmen from the island. 

Brooksville "Senior Partners" (l to r) Rowan Van Buskirk-Waring, 
Anna Ludlow, Abby Andrews



The Brooksville Education Foundation is committed 
to change and improvement. Over the past 15 years 
the number of funds under our direction has grown 
from one to six, each with a slightly different focus, 
but all dedicated to a common vision of expanding 
education opportunities for Brooksville residents. 
A few years ago we changed our name to reflect this 
broadened vision.  More recently, in addition to our 
commitment to providing scholarships for Brooks-
ville college students, we have added programs for 
the very youngest Brooksville children as well as for 
our high school students.  These programs are aimed 
at giving our young people the best possible start in 
life by supplementing the already good education 
they receive in our local schools and the great sup-
port of their families. 
In order to allow you to easily keep track of these 
expanding programs and to access information about 
them, we have entered the modern communication 
age.  We are pleased to announce that the Foundation 
now has a website: www:brooksvilleeducationfound
ation.org. 
Designing this website was an involved project. It 
was brought to fruition by Isla M. Baldwin of Cape 
Rosier Consulting, who donated her time and skill in 
putting it together. 
On the site, you will find:
•� �Information about our mission, history, and organiza-

tional structure.  You can browse current and past 
issues of our newsletters and read a summary of our 
scholarship awards over the years. 

• �High school students, or adults heading for college, 
can now download our scholarship application on 
line. In addition, we have also posted links to other 
sites with useful information for those planning to 
attend college. 

• �Parents wanting to enroll their children in our new 
free book program for young children, called “Proj-
ect Read Up!”, can download enrollment forms 
from the site. There, they will also find links to ad-
ditional useful information related to early child-
hood literacy and to parenting in general. 

• �People wishing to volunteer in support of our work 
may now contact us for that purpose on line, where 
they will also find brief descriptions of the programs 
and activities for which volunteers are needed.

• �You may now also make donations to the Founda-
tion on line by following a link from our website to 
the secure website of our parent organization, the 
Maine Community Foundation.  We have tried to 
make it as simple as possible. 

Through our website, anyone can now contact us 
using the site’s companion email address: info@
brooksvilleeducationfoundation.org. If you would 
like us to communicate with you vie email instead of 
the postal service, please send us your email address.  
We encourage you to visit our new website.  Once 
you do, we hope you will agree with us that it is a 
wonderful tool for the Foundation, its supporters, 
and its beneficiaries — enhancing communication in 
both directions. Access to information about our or-
ganization and our programs is now readily available 
to anyone through the website. Please get in touch, if 
you have questions, comments, or suggestions. We 
are always looking for ways to improve our programs 
and our communications, including our website.

brooksvilleeducationfoundation.org



* Reflects grant and scholarship awards approved by Trustees in July 2014 for December disbursement

BAFF COND PACS FAYE FGFS   BACF TOTALS
Fund Balances as of 9/30/13 $336,926 $88,428 $272,298 $126,217 $40,837 $864,706

Support & Revenues

  Contributions Received $34,490 $2,865 $21,085 $255 $5,000 $10,420 $74,115

  Gain/(Loss) on Investments $14,483 $6,928 $21,942 $9,741 $3,333 $222 $56,649

  Investment Income $2,481 $834 $2,661 $1,163 $408 $39 $7,586

  Total $51,454 $10,627 $45,688 $11,159 $8,741 $10,681 $138,350

Disbursements

  Scholarships $32,000 $2,000 $6,000 $4,861 $1,000 $45,861

  Administrative Expenses $7,691 $1,393 $4,435 $1,944 $685 $50 $16,198

  Total $39,691 $3,393 $10,435 $6,805 $1,685 $50 $62,059

Fund Balance as of 9/30/14

investments, fair value $348,689 $95,662 $307,551 $130,571 $47,893 $10,631 $940,997

Grants/Scholarships Payable* $22,000 $2,000 $8,000 $2,000 $1,000 $35,000

BROOKSVILLE EDUCATION FOUNDATION FUNDS

Maryann Snow Bates Education Foundation (BAFF)

Isabel Grindle Condon Scholarship Fund (COND)

Phyllis Ames Cox Scholarship Fund (PACS)

Faye Austin Cosentino Scholarship Fund (FAYE)

First Generation Scholarship Fund (FGFS)

Children's Fund (BACF)

Contributions to BAFF received since 12/23/08 have been held in cash equivalents to satisfy budgeted distributions. 
Fund balances of  COND, PACS, FAYE, FGFS and BACF are invested in the Primary Investment Portfolio managed 
by the Maine Community Foundation.  Cash in BAFF (approximately 40% of  current fund balance) will be invested 
in the Primary Investment Portfolio in installments over the next  year as market conditions, contribution levels and 
forecasted distributions dictate. The return on the invested portfolio for the nine months ended 9/30/14 was + 4.1 %; 
for calendar year 2013 the return was +15.6 %.

Financial Report for period October 1, 2013 to September 30, 2014



Anonymous (6)
Richard and Barbara Ackerman
Joe and Norma Adam
Sarah Allen and William Pohle
Norman and Maryann Alt
Brent and Kathleen Andrews
Peter and Vicki Bartholow
George and Roberta Bell
Benenson Family
Sarah Betts
Barbara Broad
Rob and Nancy Brown
Richard and Linda Brownell
Mike and Betsy Brunner
Rick and Robin Byrne
Rob and Cathy Carter
Marcia Chapman
Costas and Sally Christ
Harrison and Sally Clark
Katherine Clifford
Charles and Diana Coit
Eliot Coleman and Barbara Damrosch Coleman
Donald and Brenda Condon
David and Gloria Coomer
Archibald and Judy Cox
Sarah Cox
Michael and Susan Cranmer
Allan and Linda Currie
Philip and Dorothy Curtis
Butch and Janice Czerwinski
Patricia Deetjen
Joseph and Vicki Devlin
David Dietrich
Lawrence and Nancylee Dow
Ursula Dyer
Anne Dzamba
Elizabeth Eaton
Liann Eden
Christopher Emerson
Sam and Linda Emerson
Richard and Mary Emanovsky
John and Jean Eysenbach
Mac and Peggy Eysenbach
FM Global Foundation
John and Abigail Fassnacht
Tony and Anne Ferrara
Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund
Charles and Kathy Flood
Michael and Cathy Fowler
Evans and Ron Garber
Maynard and Jean Getchell-Forbes
Donn and Linda Gifford
Peter and Barbara Gill
Aaron Glazer and Ann Humphrey
Mary Cheney Gould
Nancy Gray
Bill and Grace Gregor
Paul and Suzanne Griffin
Bruce and Linette Grindal
Martin Haase
Robert and Donna Hamill

David and Susan Harari
Bill and Julie Hardt
Russ and Robin Hart
Michael and Ellen Harford
Melissa Hart
Marilyn Heineman
Nicholas and Tiffany Henry
David Hildreth
Elizabeth Hill and Jonathan Hall
Todd and Pamela Hixon
Robert Holmberg and Joan MacCracken
Paul and Eleanor Horwitz
Lionel and Virginia Howard
Rick and Jody Howard
Marie Hoy
Daniel and Sara Huisjen
Richard and Heather Jacoby
Justin Kaley
Richard and Nita Klain
Ed and Rayanne Kleiner
Judith Knight
Robert and Lucia Knight
Barron and Nancy Krody
Barbara LaPine
Thomas and Christina Leaf
Robert and Joyce Leck
Stephen and Linda Lindsay
Herrick Littlefield
William Loomis and Leslie Becker
David and Deborah Ludlow
Binnie MacArthur
Marjorie MacArthur
Stephen and Susan MacArthur
William and Luz MacArthur
Courtney MacLachlan
Clifford and Elizabeth Mansfield
Mike and Abbie McMillen
Brian McNiff  and Heather McCargo
Jonathan Miller
Victor Montana and Pat Vasbinder
Thomas and Leslie Moore
Phillip and Carol Neal
Charles Nichols
Christopher Noble and Christine Farrow-Noble
Bruce Norelius
Leigh Norwood and Sylvia Wilder
Richard and Lorna Nutt
Philip and Lydia Osgood
Our Lady of  the Evergreens Summer Chapel
Raymond Pata
Lee Patten
Frank and Tonyia Peasley
Freida Peasley
Phyllis Pemberton
Meredith Penfield
Mary Perkins
Rebecca Peterson
Michael and Rosemary Pierce
Ronald and Mary Pressman
Monalee Pritchard
Chris Raphael and Peggy Wanamaker
Iona Razi
Roger and Jean Reeves
Eloise Rhyne
Tony Rolfe and Pamela Storm
Katharine Rossow
Jean Sandecki
William and Joy Schmitt

Seal Cove Boatyard, Inc.
Michael and Pamela Sharp
Ted and Sandy Silver
Janet Simpson
Peter and Sandee Simhauser
Thea Smith
Jim Snipes and Lynn West
Donald Snow
Stephen MacArthur Company
Fred and Nancy Stine
Ronald and Nancy Stoller
Henry Stover
Alan and Jackie Stuart
Charles and Gudrun Tarr
The Dana Foundation
Robert and Deborah Thomson
Donald Thurston
Carol Tomson
Adin and Heather Tooker
Patricia True
Elizabeth Truesdale
Marc Tucker and Kathleen Bonk
Charles and Ellen Walker
Roger and Anne Whidden
Michael and Deborah White

Donations received in memory of  the following:
Helen Blake
Dick and Babe Brownell
Steve Coburn
J. Prentice Colby
Phyllis Cox
Marion and Philip Curtis
Rudy Deetjen
Franklin and Polly Eaton
Judy Frew
George J. Gould
Edith Carstensen Gray
John Hoy
Richard and Juanita Klain
James Littlefield
Jean McConnell
Dorrie Meltrader
Victor Montana
Nichols/Greene Family
Dorothy Peasley
James and Evangeline Peasley
Gilbert E. Perkins
Dorothy C. Smith
Ruth Condon Stover
Jean Gardner Whittier

Donations received in honor of  the following:
Sarah Cox

BROOKSVILLE EDUCATION 
FOUNDATION Contributors 
October 2013 – October 2014
The Foundation wishes to thank  
the following individuals, families,  
organizations, and businesses.


